The National Brewing Library at Oxford Brookes University

Annual Report to the Institute of Brewing & Distilling Grants Committee for the period October 2007 – September 2008
Management Committee

The Management Committee met in November 2007 at Oxford Brookes and in May 2008 at the BBPA headquarters at Nine Elms. We were pleased to welcome Ray Anderson, as a new member of the Committee, at that meeting. Items considered during the year included the conservation project; new acquisitions; continued use of domain names; acquisition of missing journal issues; a donation from the Scottish Brewing Archive of financial papers relating to some English breweries; the acquisition of the Michael Jackson collection of books and paper by OBU; the annual operational plan and annual report; and publicity and promotion.

Visits to the NBL (Figures in brackets 2006 – 2007)
During the year, the Special Collections Reading Room had 179 (118) visits. Of these, 41 (30) had the National Brewing Library identified as the main focus of the visit. This compares favourably with the other special collections, eg the Fuller Collection (the main catering and gastronomy collection) had 63 (30) visits.

New additions / donations
From January to December 2007, 70 items were donated or purchased; from January 2008 to date 179 items have been donated or purchased.

Thanks are again due to Chris Marchbanks for his work on obtaining donations of newly published books from authors or publishers and materials from other donors. The Management Committee record their thanks to the donors. Significant amongst these was a large donation received following the closure of the Coors Technical Centre in Burton. It should be recognised that structural changes to the UK and global Brewing Industries give opportunities for the NBL to be a safe haven to preserve and make available historically valuable brewing texts.  

28 current journals are now being donated by the publishers and added to stock and our thanks go to these publishers. Some earlier gaps in journal runs have also been filled. New journal titles acquired by Oxford Brookes University Library as part of the Michael Jackson Collection will also be integrated into the NBL journal holdings.
Conservation

Most books and pamphlets, identified at the survey stage of the conservation project, have been protected by being put into archival polyester pockets or conservation boxes. Some larger sized books have been identified and suitably sized boxes, or other appropriate means of protection, are being investigated.
Web pages

The NBL web pages were checked, and updated, with further links to related sites and
the 2007 donation/acquisitions list added.
The NBL (or mention of it) comes out as the 2nd, 3rd, 4th & 9th, results in a Google search under “brewing library” (behind the sponsored link to the “UK Home Brew SuperStore”). 
IBD Grants Committee grant

Oxford Brookes University Library acknowledges, with thanks, receipt of the IBD Grants Committee annual grant of £1,500 for 2007-08. The grant contributes towards the day-to-day ongoing costs of supporting and maintaining the collection, eg cataloguing, stock management, access and an initial basic enquiry service.
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